
KISD SHAC MINUTES MARCH 30, 2022 
 

Members present: Stephanie Reeves, Randi Crow, Hope Campbell, Dailey Smith, Anita 

Hurtado, Melanie Negri, Carol Williams, Susan Atkinson 

 

-Meeting was called to order by Stephanie Reeves 

 

-Approval and acceptance of the meeting minutes from February 9, 2022 

 Motion: Randi Owen 

 Second: Anita Hurtado 

 

-Hazel Health Presentation 

 

Dr. Chew presented the various services that Hazel Health offers to school districts.  

The goal is to offer quality care for all students while maximizing learning time and 

saving families money and time.  Hazel offers both a physical & mental health 

component. There was time allowed for questions &  discussion at the end of the 

presentation.  The powerpoint presentation is available on the KISD/SHAC website. 

 

-Human Sexuality Instruction Curriculum Presentation 

 

Amy Keith presented a curriculum to be used for the health course beginning 2022-

2023.  The curriculum covers 100 percent of the TEKS for the health course, including 

the human sexuality instruction.  Some of the major points were: 

 

*Abstinence is the preferred choice of behavior in relationship to all sexual activity for 

unmarried persons of school age.  

*Abstinence, if used consistently and correctly, is the only 100 percent effective way to 

prevent pregnancy, sexually transmitted diseases, infectio with human 

immunodeficiency virus or acquired immune deficiency syndrome, and the emotional 

trauma associated with adolescent sextual activity.   

*Parents will receive an informational letter of the specific topics that will be covered and 

parents will opt in for their student to participate in the human sexuality instruction piece 

of the  health course.  

 

The textbook that includes the TEKS for the health course and has been approved by 

TEA is Texas Health Skills for High School published by The Goodheart-Willcox 

Company, Inc.  A sample textbook and instructor’s edition was available for viewing.  A 

second meeting will be held on April 8, 2022 for anyone who wants to review and/or 



discuss the curriculum being recommended to the board.  There was time allowed for 

questions and discussion at the end of the presentation. 

 

Motion made by Stephanie Reeves to recommend this curriculum to the board for 

adoption, second by Hope Campbell.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

-Miscellaneous 

 

Kaufman High School has been designated as the latest Texas Mother-Friendly 

Worksite by the Texas Department of State Health Services.   

 

-Meeting was adjourned at 1:32 pm. 


